Metamora Village Council met for a special session on Wednesday, November 23, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.
Council members present: President Karon Lane, Cindi Pawlaczyk, Karen Noward, John Hudik, and Cathy Mossing. John Pupos was absent.
Other officials present: Mayor Richard Sauerlender, VFO Heather Lumbrezer, Village Administrator/Zoning Inspector Jeff Pawlaczyk and Maintenance Supervisor Anthony Jagodzinski
Mayor Sauerlender opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Old Business -  A special meeting was called into session to discuss the purchase of a new 2022 Ford F-350 work truck from Brondes Ford in Toledo.
 The Village ordered a new Chevrolet work truck from Dave White Chevrolet in March. There are problems getting commercial dump trucks produced, our salesman from White’s said as of now they are not manufacturing them and therefore we probably won’t get it or if we do it could be a long time. The price given for this ordered truck will change and probably will go up quite a bit.
Mayor found a truck exactly what we were looking for at Brondes Ford. The purchase price of this truck is $81,595.00, this includes a markup price of $10,000.00 due to such a high demand. Concerns about the cost were discussed.  They did deduct $4,500.00 for government concession. A plow mount and wiring will need to be added.
Our current work truck is a 2002, so we need a new one soon. Anthony said it is probably going to start nickel and diming us with repairs.  
Cathy Mossing motioned that we buy the 2022 Ford F-350 from Brondes Ford for the price of $81,595.00, with the mayor first trying to negotiate the $10,000.00 vehicle market adjustment and asking if there are any more monies to deduct for government concessions, if not buy it anyways. Seconded by Karon Lane and approved by council.
Adjournment- Mossing motioned to adjourn at 7:30 p.m. Seconded by Karen Noward and approved by council.
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